
 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON 2007 - 2008 CONFORMANCE 
DETERMINATIONS OF LOCAL JURISDICTIONS WITH THE LOS ANGELES 

COUNTY CONGESTION MANAGEMENT PROGRAM 
 
 

The Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (Metro) is holding a 
public hearing on February 18, 2009 to consider the conformance and non-
conformance determinations for the local governments within the county with the 
requirements of the Los Angeles County Congestion Management Program (CMP).  
Conformance with the CMP is required by State statute in order for local 
jurisdictions to receive gas tax funds authorized by the voters pursuant to Proposition 
111.  This hearing is held in accordance with the California Government Code 
(paragraph (a), Section 65089.5), which specifies that prior to making any decision 
regarding the conformance of local agencies with the adopted CMP, Metro shall hold 
a noticed public hearing to receive testimony from the affected local agencies and 
public.  All comments received will be compiled and submitted to the Metro Board of 
Directors for their consideration prior to final determination of each local 
jurisdiction’s conformance or non-conformance with the CMP.  The final 
determination of the Board of Directors is scheduled for February 26, 2009. 

 
Written comments on this matter will be accepted through February 18, 2009.  All 
comments should be addressed to: Stacy Alameida, Transportation Planning 
Manager, Long Range Planning, Metro, One Gateway Plaza, Mail Stop 99-23-2,  
Los Angeles, CA  90012-2952. 

 
The Public Hearing will be held on: 

February 18, 2009 
1:00 pm 

Board Room - 3rd Floor 
One Gateway Plaza 

Los Angeles, CA 
 

To receive a copy of the preliminary findings of Metro staff regarding CMP  
conformance of the County and cities within the County, or for more information 
regarding the public hearing, please call Stacy Alameida at (213) 922-7414 or email at 
alameidas@metro.net. 

 
 

The Board Room is accessible to persons with disabilities. 
 
 


